


for every student to gain the necessary knowledge and skills that enables them to be
better equipped for their future endeavours.

The core foundation for the future development in education lays within the
strong cooperation between the public and private sectors.

All of the public decisions in the education sector should be aimed foremost at
ensuring the well-being of children and youth and building upon a results-based
management as well as implementing an evidence-based policy planning that is
inclusive of all relevant stakeholders and parties.

It is therefore imperative for us all to share and exchange best practices and
expertise, in addition to discussing and implementing new concepts, methods and
solutions together.

Mongolia appreciates the policy recommendations and best practices
discussed and shared during this summit, which will be taken into consideration for
our national education development policy planning efforts as well.

| wish us all a very successful and fruitful meeting.

| thank you.



